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It’s a holiday show and I doubt that actually means anything
around here. This isn’t quite the show that is going to mean
all that much but at least they have some Christmas trees.
Granted I’m a week late watching it so the lack of Christmas
makes me sad but maybe the show can make it better. Let’s get
to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Reckoning vs. Nikki Cross

The rest of Retribution is here too. Cross grabs some armdrags
to put Reckoning down but she’s right back up with a
clothesline. Another shot in the corner gives Reckoning two
and it’s time to choke on the ropes. A dropkick cuts off
Cross’ comeback attempt and it’s off to an old bow and arrow.
That’s broken up as well and Cross hits some clotheslines,
setting up the running crossbody in the corner. Reckoning hits
a dropkick into the corner though and she ties up Cross’ arm
to drive a knee into the face for the pin at 5:15.

Rating: C-. Just a match here but it’s nice to see someone
other than the same band of people they’ve had on this show
for so many months now. The wrestling was fine enough but I’m
still not big on that finish. It always looks weird and not
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exactly like a knockout, but at least Reckoning won something
else.

We look at Charlotte returning at TLC.

From Raw.

Lacey Evans/Peyton Royce vs. Asuka/Charlotte

Non-title. Royce is caught in the Asuka Lock fifteen seconds
in with Evans having to make a save. Asuka kicks Lacey in the
ribs as we see Baszler and Jax watching from the back. Royce
gets in a cheap shot and we take a break. Back with Asuka in
trouble but Lacey and Peyton get in an argument, allowing
Asuka to suplex her way over for the tag to Charlotte. Chops
abound and a big boot drops Royce. Charlotte gets pulled into
a half crab though and Evans tries to play defense, only to
have Asuka slip in for the save. Asuka kicks Lacey down and
the Figure Eight finishes Royce at 8:03.

Rating: C. Just a quick win to keep Asuka and Charlotte hot
after their title win last night. The team should be fine as a
dream team for a little while, but I’m not sure who is
supposed to take the titles other than Baszler and Jax. That
can work for the time being though, as it’s not like the
titles are regularly defended in the first place. On the other
side, it’s nice to see that we are getting closer to the
Iiconics reunion every single week.

We look at Randy Orton setting the Fiend on fire at TLC.

From Raw.

Here’s Randy Orton for a chat. He has been called sick,
twisted, deranged and demented and last night, he showed he
was all of those things when he burned the Fiend alive. Orton
is not a normal man and he enjoyed every single second of what
he did. He kneels down to look at the exact spot where it
happened and says he can smell it if he closes his eyes.



Orton: “Burning flesh has a tendency to linger.” Last night he
couldn’t sleep because the voices in his head were gone.

All that he could hear instead was the Fiend gasping for
breath and the flames got hotter. Orton says the Fiend is no
more and he is the evil son of a b**** who took him out.
Speaking of out, the lights go out and Alexa Bliss, on a swing
set is in the ring. Bliss says he built this for her and now
it’s Alexa’s Playground. Orton is probably wondering where He
is. Maybe He is at a tanning salon or at the beach or maybe
he’s at his favorite restaurant, eating his favorite food
(Bliss: “Barbecue!”).

But Orton is right: it was right here where you can still see
and smell what happened to the Fiend. It’s almost like Fiend
was absorbed into the mat and now he’s home in the earth. But
if he ever leaves home, he’ll come back to Alexa’s Playground
and it’ll be like nothing Orton has ever seen. The lights go
out again and…..we look at commentary. As usual, WWE is
horrible at building up tension as this could have taken six
weeks but instead it took one day. Just let us believe that
Fiend could be gone instead of all but saying “yeah he’ll be
back” the next night.

Lince Dorado vs. Akira Tozawa

Dorado works on the arm to start so Tozawa does the same
thing. Another armbar takes Tozawa down so this time Tozawa
hits him in the face. Back up and a tilt-a-whirl backbreaker
plants Tozawa but he knocks Dorado to the floor as we take a
break. We come back with Tozawa chopping away for two and
elbowing him in the face for the same.

Tozawa grabs a chinlock but Dorado fights up with a
springboard moonsault press for two. An Iron Octopus has
Dorado in more trouble but he pops up with a swinging slam
into a faceplant. The high crossbody hits Tozawa for two
(mainly because it hit Tozawa in the face) but he’s right back



up with a top rope back elbow for the same. Dorado superkicks
him down and the shooting star finishes Tozawa at 10:47.

Rating: C+. This was better than I was expecting because the
two of them were given a chance to do their thing for more
than a few minutes. These two are two rather talented guys but
they aren’t going to get a chance on Raw. At least they have a
shot here, and hopefully someone is actually paying attention.
I mean they aren’t, but it’s nice to be hopeful.

We look at the Raw World Title match from TLC.

We look at MizTV breaking down to set up the night’s main
event.

From Raw.

Drew McIntyre/Sheamus/Keith Lee vs. Miz/John Morrison/AJ
Styles

Holiday street fight, so Morrison and Sheamus start things
off. Morrison elbows Sheamus in the head and takes him down by
the leg in a bit of a surprise. Sheamus is taken into the
corner for some triple teaming but Sheamus powers his way out
without much trouble. It’s off to McIntyre, with Morrison
taking him down by the leg. The Glasgow Kiss rocks Morrison
though and Lee comes in for a double toss suplex to send
Morrison flying.

A double shoulder drops Morrison as well and there’s a double
hiptoss to AJ from Sheamus and Lee. Sheamus glares at Lee, who
slaps him in the chest, causing Drew to have to separate them
again and we take a break. Back with Miz and Morrison being
shoved off the apron as things have calmed down a bit. Sheamus
puts AJ in a chinlock but Styles gets up for the tag off to
Morrison.

That’s fine with Sheamus, who knocks him down and goes up top,
only to be shoved down through one of the tables at ringside.



Back in and Miz takes over on Sheamus, even ripping at his
face to make it worse. AJ comes in and cuts Sheamus off, only
to get caught with White Noise. The hot tag brings in McIntyre
to clean house with a bunch of suplexes. McIntyre nips up but
tweaks his leg (which Morrison worked on earlier and AJ
damaged last night) in the process.

It’s fine enough to hit a spinebuster for two as everything
breaks down. Lee runs over Styles and Morrison takes the Irish
Curse. AJ comes in with some candy cane kendo stick shots to
McIntyre’s knee to take things outside. McIntyre throws him
into a Christmas tree and then hits a powerbomb through a
table of egg nog and cookies.

The Claymore is broken up but Sheamus tags himself in to load
up the Brogue Kick. Lee tags himself in as well and shoves
Morrison into Omos’ arms, allowing Omos to drop Morrison
through a table (with the camera cutting to the ring and then
back to the powerbomb). The Spirit Bomb finishes Miz at 18:25.

Rating: D+. What kind of a street fight was that? This was a
regular six man for fifteen minutes with a weapons shot and
some tables being broken in the last three, making me wonder
why they bothered with the theme at all here. It didn’t help
that they’re redoing the arguing teams from the Survivor
Series deal (with two of the same people) a month later, but
you can’t expect WWE to be that creative.

Post match Sheamus hits Lee with the Brogue Kick, causing
McIntyre to yell WHY to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. All this show did was make me realize how
fast this company goes at times. This was just over a week ago
and it feels like years have passed. Other than that though,
it didn’t exactly make me interested in where they are going,
but that is the norm for the post TLC/pre-Rumble lull. Not a
great show here, but Tozawa vs. Dorado did make me smile a
bit.



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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